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“Search the Scripture…they bear witness about Me.” John 5:39 
Who…When…What…Why…And How Come? 

 Way back when, “back in the day” (as young people 
are fond of saying) grade school English class was all about 
answering all of the “W’s you see above. Whether we were 
writing essays, book reports, letters or business memos; my 
English teachers were “eagle-eyed” when it came to content, 
spelling and grammar of good writing. I am thankful for the 
lessons all my teachers taught. Yes, even English teachers! 
Even if I wasn’t too happy to see all the “red circles” correcting 
misspellings, bad grammar or run-on sentences. 
 But who…what…when…why…how come is really the 
foundation for knowledge, information and understanding in 
our lives. That true in day- to-day life. It’s what gets the job 
done. It’s true in our spiritual life. God wants us to have His 
information, which gives us knowledge, wisdom and 
understanding of this life and the life that is to come. 
 This year 2017 is the 500th Anniversary of the 
Lutheran Reformation. God used Dr. Martin Luther to uncover 
the truths of Scripture and to translate the Bible into the 
language of ordinary people (German at the time of Luther) so 
that truths of God’s Word could be read by everyone. This was 
revolutionary! People believed the Bible was too complicated 
and deep for ordinary people. The invention of the printing 
press changed all of that. Martin Luther put that invention to 
good use by translating Scriptures into German. Suddenly the 
Bible was in the hands of everyone! Suddenly everyone could 
understand the “who, what, when, why’s and how come’s” of 
God’ Word. It turned the world upside down. And the Bible 
translated into hundreds of different languages, continues to 
be the Number 1 best-seller. 
 But something has happened! God’s Word is being 
lost. Not because it is forbidden to be read or publishers no 
longer publish it but simply because people don’t take the 
time to read it. Maybe it’s because we swamped with too 
much information; too many commitments to handle or we 
think we learned enough in Sunday School or Catechism days. 
Whatever the reason…look at Jesus’ Word: “Search the 
Scriptures, they bear witness about Me.” He wants us to know 
more. He wants us to grow in His grace and knowledge our 
whole life long. (II Peter 3:18). There is a part of us that knows 
we should be doing that! But the struggle to keep up, to deal 
with change, to stay one-step ahead is more fierce than ever! 
Isn’t there something we can cling to that doesn’t change? 
(Hebrews 13:8) Isn’t there something that will give us 
security? (Matthew 11:28-30) 
 That’s why The St. Paul Lutheran Summer Bible 
Reading Challenge is your opportunity. It’s an opportunity 
individually as believers and collectively as a congregation. 
That opportunity is God-given knowledge, wisdom and 

understanding as we read His Word. It will help you in your 
life, your family and our congregation. You have God’s Word 
on it! (Isaiah 55:11) 
 How The Summer Bible Reading Challenge works is 
every member is free to pick up a bookmark sheet by the 
display table in the fellowship area. That means everyone! 
(Children, young people and adults) The sheet contains three 
book-markers for June-July-August. Simply fill out the 
Chapters or Books of the Bible that you have read on the book 
marker during that month and then drop it into the box 
marked for that month.  
Take the time to tear off the tab with the Luther seal and keep 
it for the drawing later on. Each book marker and tear off tab 
is numbered. Please note: THIS PROGRAM IS COMPLETELY 
ANONYMOUS! No names, addresses or phone numbers are 
needed at all! All that will done with the turned in book 
markers is that they will be recorded on the display so that we 
can see what Books of the Bible are being read by the 
congregation month by month. 
 By now you’re thinking, “Pastor, I don’t really like to 
read”... so…I think I will pass.” 
That’s not really as big a problem as you may think. You can 
download the Bible through the internet or apps and listen to 
it. The goal of the program is NOT to skim, race or speed read 
through as many books but rather to read and think about the 
chapter or book of the Bible that you are reading. If there are 
words or phrases that you don’t understand or want more 
information about; use a “Study Bible”; speak with Pastor or if 
all else fails “Google” that word or phrase to learn more about 
it. 
 So where will you begin? That is entirely up to you!!! 
The back of the Reformation Summer Bible Reading Challenge  
has a schedule of readings that can be used for a whole year 
or can be divided up as you would like for this three month 
challenge. 
 To wrap this up, by way of review…Who is Needed? 
You are needed! Why is this needed? Jesus wants us to search 
the Scripture so we can be sure of our salvation. What is 
needed? A Bible and a prayerful heart that wants to learn. 
Where and When? Reading happens in home. Reading 
happens as you ride in a car and listen. Reading happens when 
you put it on your smartphone and listen while you exercise, 
when you are out on the water fishing. Simply make the time 
and take the time where and when it works for you! How 
come? Because God’s hand of blessing rest with those who 
hear and listen to His Word. (Like 11:28) 
 To close, it all comes down to three things: 1]Pick up a 
Reformation Bible Challenge Sheet and Book Marker Sheet. 2] 
Ask for God’s help and blessing and begin to read/ listen to 
the Bible. 3] Each month record what you have read on the 

book marker. Tear off the tab with the seal and hang on to 
it. Put the book marker in the box for that month. 

June/July 2017 
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Graduation Recognition  

Sunday, June 11, 2017 is Graduation 

Recognition Sunday at St. Paul. If you have 

someone is graduating or has graduated in your 

family, please call the church office so that their 

name can be included on the special bulletin 

insert for that day. You can call 446-3251 with 

your information.  

 
 
 
 

Pentecost June 4, 2017  
The last Festival of the Church Year before the 
long season of green, the Sundays after 
Pentecost, (from June through November) is the 
Festival to commemorate the work of God the 
Holy Spirit. That festival is Pentecost. It’s the 
birthday of the Christian Church. It’s the work 
that the Holy Spirit still does by calling, 
gathering and enlightening us through Word 
and Sacraments. Part of the celebration is red/
white geraniums on our church altar for that 
day. Fifty geraniums will be in our sanctuary 
and are available for purchase following 
services. The geraniums will be coming from 
King’s Berry Farm in Waupaca, WI. Cost for 
each geranium is $5.00 each. Enjoy them in a 
planter at home or to honor a loved one through
-out the summer months. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Quarterly Meeting of St. Paul 

The Quarterly Meeting of St. Paul will be held 

on Sunday, July 30th at 10:30AM following 

second service. Please make a notation on your 

home calendars! Please come and hear about 

ways in which our congregation is growing and 

expanding and how you can become involved. 

Some Summer Thoughts To Think About  
Summers are sweet and brief up here in the 
Upper Midwest. We have some of the best 
summers on earth! We want to make the most 
of them. It’s easy to get overbooked. Family 
vacations, get-away weekends, reunions, get-
togethers; so much to do and so little time! 
Don’t get me wrong! None of us should feel 
guilty about enjoying all the things that summer 
brings from the hands of Creator.  Until, that is, 
they come at the expense of Our Creator. “I 
rejoiced with those who said to me, ‘Let us go 
to the house of the Lord.’” Here are King 
David’s words and King David’s encourage-
ment every week. It was his time, and it is your 
time and our time to be with our Savior and 
fellow believers who share the blessings of 
Christ’s Word and Sacraments on a regular 
basis. Here together we receive strength, 
comfort and guidance for every day of our life. 
 Summertime is vacation time. But 
vacation time doesn’t have to mean “vacate” 
time when it comes to your presence and your 
pew at church. God still gives us the 
opportunity to hear His Word, receive His 
forgiveness and rejoice in His promises through 
our Savior. When you’re in town, let Sunday 
still be the highlight of the week. Worship at St. 
Paul is still your choice: 7:45 and 9:30AM on 
Sundays. If you will be out of town, you can 
still find a LCMS church to attend at the 
website: www.lcms.org . Let vacation time be 
family time, renewal time and quality time in 
the best sense of the word: your family and 
God’s family together. So here’s a challenge. 
Be at worship in town or out of town! Tell the 
coach you’ll be there but after church. Tell your 
loved ones/friends/business associates you’ll 
see them after worship. Better yet, bring them 
along. Find the way, make the way so that 
Christ your Savior can “re-create” you with His 
Words and Promises. That’s the best 
“reCreation” of all! That makes summer truly 
wonderful! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=church+news+clipart&view=detail&id=FF42AF9D4659831F455BCE380284D7AD4786E9DB&first=0&FORM=IDFRIR
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Parking Lot Entrance Update  
Waupaca County Road Department will be 
working on road upgrades in the Fremont area 
after the July 4th Weekend. That also includes 
upgrades in the area around St. Paul’s here on 
Tustin Road. They will also be filling in the 
asphalt on the entrance to the south parking lot. 
The barricades have been removed. We are free 
to use this entrance now.  The Road Department 
says that use of this entrance will pack down the 
fill at this entrance to prepare for the asphalt 
paving. 

 
 
 

Special Summer Bible Reading Challenge 
The June/July Lead Article talks about the 
Summer Bible Reading Challenge. This is part 
of this year’s observance of the 500th 
Anniversary of the Reformation. Part of our 
Reformation Heritage is hearing, reading and 
making God’s Word our own. The Bible should 
be a stranger to no one! Sadly, the Bible is 
neglected because we don’t take the time to let 
Christ our Savior speak to us. This gives us all 
an opportunity to hear and listen to our Savior. 
As you read think about what you are reading 
and ask the Lord to bless your hearing and 
understanding! There will be a presentation 
after services today and through-out the coming 
Sundays about the Summer Bible Reading 
Challenge. It gets underway during months of 
June/July/August. As you submit your cards it is 
completely anonymous. Each card will have a 
number on it. Before you submit your book 
mark for each month, be sure to tear off the stub 
(the one with the Luther seal on it) because you 
will be automatically entered into a drawing. 
Special drawings will be held with unique 
“Lutheran” gifts at the end of summer! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Not Too Late To Join Bible Class 
Wednesday Morning Bible has just begun The 
History of the Church. We are just underway 
with a Bible study on the Book of Acts which 
begins with Christ’s ascension followed by the 
missionary journeys of the Apostle Paul. After 
completing that study we will move on to the 
book Church of Our Fathers by Roland Bainton 
which traces the history of the Church after the 
age of the Apostles through the Middle Ages to 
the Reformation and through the 19th Century. 
It provides a good overview of the history of the 
Church in an easy, readable and accessible way. 
Please join us for some very good discussions! 
There is no such thing as a “dumb” question…
just as unasked questions.  Wednesdays from 
10:30AM until 12 noon.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Special Mailing 
 The Board of Elders and the Board of 
Stewardship/Evangelism is sending out a 
special mailing to all the households of our 
congregation. For families in church the 
weekend of Memorial Day, May 28; this mailing 
will be handed out to families individually to 
save on postage.  For those who aren’t in church 
Memorial Day Weekend, please watch your 
mailbox at home for it. 

 
 
 

New Seamless Gutter Installation  
On the north side of the church as well as the 
west side of the preschool classrooms and the 
corner by the bible study room; new seamless 
gutters have been installed to alleviate water 
running into the foundation and causing water 
problems in these basement areas. Please be 
careful of the down spout near the entrance for 
the Daycare on the west side so that it is not run 
over again. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=bible+class&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=bible+class&sc=0-1&sp=-1&sk=
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Summer Outdoor Service 

Please save and remember Sunday, July 23, 

2017 on your calendars. There will be an 

outdoor service at the Wolf River Crossings 

Band Stand at 9:30AM. This will be a special 

service featuring  Dave Horn who was with us 

for a summer worship service last year. Dave 

has a musical ministry and is an ordained 

minister of the Lutheran Church – Missouri 

Synod who travels full-time with his wife, 

Sabra, in their 5th wheel trailer, writing 

Christian music and singing it to churches and 

schools around North America. Dave plays 

fingerstyle guitar and Sabra plays a Celtic 

Bodhran. A brunch will follow sponsored by 

the Stewardship/Evangelism Board of St. Paul. 

Please save the date! Begin inviting family and 

friends. More information will follow in future 

church bulletins. For more information about 

Dave Horn; you can find his website on the 

internet: 

www.burningbushleague.com 

 

Dave and Sabra Horn work as 

full-time missionaries-at-large, 

bringing new Biblical, exegetical 

music to the Church and her 

schools. 

 
 
 
 
 

 Automatic Contributions Program  
Are you interested in having your church 

offerings transferred automatically to the 

church? You and St. Paul’s can save time and 

the expense of writing and handling checks by 

participating in the Electronic Offering 

Program. Automatic Contributions is just like 

the automated or electronic transfers you may 

already use with your payroll checks, loan 

payments or monthly bill payments.  Automatic 

Contributions is an easier, more secure way to 

make your regular contributions to our church 

through automated giving.  If you are interested 

in signing up for Automatic Contributions or 

have questions about it, please contact the 

church office at 920-446-3251.   

 

Reasons to sign up 
 for Automatic Contributions: 

 
 No need to write checks or bring cash to church 
 Peace-of-mind knowing that the church is 

receiving your contribution even if you are 

unable to attend 
 More secure than checks 
 All contributions are recorded for you on your 

bank statement with date of settlement 
 IT COSTS YOU NOTHING! 

Consider Signing Up Today! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

http://www.burningbushleague.com
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=electronic+giving&view=detailv2&&id=5AF53A5E25703D91ADAD8418D62266790170F2EE&selectedIndex=2&ccid=PVjqgT8x&simid=608037988537991883&thid=OIP.M3d58ea813f312ae8d52a7eaab789f312o0
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiuupno6o3UAhXBvhQKHWWLDhoQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fcccambridge.org%2Fpentecost-worship-in-the-park.html&psig=AFQjCNF8-Qp3ip60U396g9oaTb9384iP2A&ust=1495897550
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Oktoberfest Date Set! 
Looking ahead, Oktoberfest for 2017 is set for 

Sunday, October 1, 2017 at 10:30AM with the 

Pork/Sauerkraut Dinner at 11:30AM. This is a 

weekend that the Packers will be playing a 

Thursday night game. More information will be 

given as we head towards Fall. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Paul Summer Evening Film Festival 

This year’s Summer Friday Night Film Festival  

will be held at Wolf River Crossing Park in 

Fremont on Friday, August 4. The featured film 

will be “Miracles From Heaven”. The choice 

this year was voted on by St. Paul Lutheran 

Sunday School earlier this Spring. This is a 

great family event for young and old alike. We 

get underway with a picnic. The film plus 

cartoons gets underway at dusk. Please watch 

the bulletin for more details. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DayCare Donations…You Can Help!   

Your gifts and donations can help our St. Paul 

Daycare continue to run a cost effective 

operation during the summer months. Your 

gifts of cereal (all-kinds), all types of crackers, 

raisins, canned fruit, chex mix, pretzels, gold 

fish crackers will provide daily healthy snacks 

for our Daycare program. You can drop them 

off on Sunday mornings or any day Monday 

through Friday. Thanks for your help! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Go Rattlers! 
St. Paul’s is again planning a group outing to 

the Wisconsin Timber Rattlers at Fox Cities 

Stadium in Appleton on Wednesday, July 19, 

2017. This game is “Bang-For-Your-Buck 

Night”  hot dogs, soda and beer are only $1! 

The T-Rats play at 7:05PM. Group reserved 

tickets (with a party of 20 or more) are $9.00 

with parking at $5.00 per car. Gates open 2.5 

hours before so there is plenty of time for tail-

gating. Sign-up forms can be found in the 

fellowship area. Deadline for sign up is Sunday, 

July 9th! 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=timber+rattlers+logo&view=detail&id=214413C7C745832B4A4A39A4EA8F0FE78415E39F&first=0&FORM=IDFRIR
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=snacks&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=snacks&sc=2-5&sp=-1&sk=
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=cereal&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=cereal&sc=2-6&sp=-1&sk=
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Inflatable+Movie+Screen&view=detailv2&&id=9D3EC24CF7D50DA1AFDC54B45D71473EC08CBC78&selectedIndex=76&ccid=DDREGOLK&simid=608051964349908098&thid=OIP.M0c344418e2cae9c1db9f25936cdc9c25o0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Oktoberfest+Clip+Art&view=detailv2&&id=EB1A2ACE072E2FA6B130703BB5F090388E2BCF55&selectedIndex=4&ccid=yu5FLK%2f4&simid=607986788238560304&thid=OIP.Mcaee452caff888983450bbf3b61bb54do0
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St. Paul Scrip   

 

 

  

Scrip cards can be purchased on Sunday 

mornings after both services and are also 

sold during the week in the Church Office.  

Orders are placed every Monday morning 

for cards not kept on hand and are usually 

ready to be picked up by Wednesday 

afternoon.  Order forms can be found on the 

table in the fellowship hallway or can be 

picked up in the Church Office.  If you have 

any questions regarding the Scrip program 

or would like to request a card that we don’t 

currently have on hand to be kept on hand, 

please call the Church Office at 446-3251. 

Are you in need of a Graduation 
Gift or Father’s Day Gift? We have 
many cards on hand that Grads & 
Dads would love to receive. 

 

 

 

 

Scrip Purchase Ideas  

Normal Purchases                         

Food, Clothing, Fuel  

Projects or Big Purchases           

Home Remodel, Appliances, Furniture 

Vacations                                        

Hotels and Resorts (including Disney)  

Gifts                                            

Birthday, Wedding, Graduation   

 

 

 

 

 

Scrip Cards On Hand: 

           Amazon $25 

 Applebee’s $25 

           American Eagle $25 

 BP Gas $50/$100     

           Bath & Body Works $10/$25  

           Buffalo Wild Wings $25 

           Cabelas $25 

           Chili’s $25  

           Copps/Pick N Save $25/$100 

           Culver’s $10 

           Dick’s Sporting Goods $25   

 Festival Foods (Appleton/Oshkosh)$50/$100 

           Festival Foods (New London) $25/$50  

           Fleet Farm $25/$100 

           Hotel Fremont $10 

 iTunes $15/$25 

 KD’s IGA $10/$25 

 Kohl’s $25/$100    

 Kwik Trip $10/$25/$50/$100 

 Little Caesars $20 

 Menards $25 

 Old Navy/Gap $25 

 Olive Garden/Red Lobster $25   

 Piggly Wiggly $25/$50 

 Subway $10 

 Target $10/$25 

 T.G.I. Fridays’s $25 

 Walgreens $25 

 Walmart/Sams Club $10/$25/$100 

 Woodman’s $50/$100 
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St. Paul Lutheran Church Council 

April 18, 2017 
 

The meeting was called to order by Doug Ehrenberg at 6:31 pm. 
 
Pastor opened with a devotion. 
 
Roll Call:  Matthew Voigt, Bob Wendt, Pastor Pope, Sandy Smith, Mark Peters, Kirk Delwiche, Phil Lewin, Ken Rothe, Scott Krause, 
Doug Ehrenberg, Paul Krause, Bobbi Marks. 
Absent:  Stewardship/Evangelism 
 
Minutes:  The minutes of the March meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Scott Krause, seconded by Ken Rothe to ap-
prove.  Motion Carried. 
 
Treasurer:  The March treasurers report was reviewed.  A quarterly statement from our LCMS Foundation investments was noted 
as having performed well over the past three month.  The Camp Luther fund increased by $156.50, Westmeyer increases by 
$125.41, and the Neuschafer increased by $724.71.  A motion was made by Ken Rothe, seconded by Scott Krause to approve.  Mo-
tion Carried. 
 
Pastor:  Examination is this Sunday.  The first Sunday in May is confirmation.  There will be two upcoming funerals.  Betty Martin, 
grandmother of Michelle Berndt is this Saturday at Lewins.  Then on May 20th a memorial service for Jan Mead will be at Lewins.  
April 29th is the Beilfuss/Gabrilska Wedding in Green Bay.  We are looking to replace the current guest registration stand with mon-
ey from a memorial gift.  Dave Horn has been contacted to see if he would be willing to do another outdoor worship service with us 
in July. 
 
Elders:  Service times were discussed for 2017.  They discussed having two Christmas Eve Services.  One at 4:30 and one at 6:30.  
Still looking for ushers and greeters for late service. 
 
Trustees:  Cleanup day was April 1st.  Cleaned out the garage.  The garage will need new siding and door replacement soon.  Scott 
will be meeting with somebody about the gutters on the church tomorrow.  Flooring will be started Monday.  Painting needs to get 
done in the offices before flooring installation.  Scott thinks the estimate for new siding/soffit and garage doors will be about 
$4500.  Scott will take mower and service it for the summer. 
 
Board of Education:  Daycare budget is doing well.  They have received a $500 county grant to do container gardening with the 
kids this summer.  The Way is looking into a Mother’s Day plant sale.  Sunday school children will sing on confirmation Sunday.  The 
annual film fest has been scheduled for Friday August 4th. 
 
Stewardship/Evangelism:  None Present.  They are working on Usher/Greeter list. 
 
Old Business:   
 Redecorating:  Flooring is scheduled to begin on Monday.  The recent fundraiser for this project was well received and 
raised almost $4000.00.  Kim submitted a quote for new office furniture.  About $450.00 has been left as part of a memorial.  Total 
cost is about $1800.  A motion was made by Bobbi Marks, seconded by Scott Krause to approve the furniture purchase and take 
the balance left from the memorial fund.  Motion Carried.   An example of a custom made picture board was shown.  It would work 
very well in our space vs a premade wall or free standing one.  Doug would like to table this until next month. 
 Christmas Service Times:  It was agreed that two Christmas Eve services was not the way to go.  There is still a general 
disagreement about what time that service should be, 4:30 or 6:30.  A motion was made by Mark Peters, seconded by Scott Krause 
to have one Sunday morning service on December 24th at 9 am and one Christmas Eve Service at 4:30 pm.  Motion carried with one 
Nay by Matthew Voigt. 
 
New Business: 
 Posters:  Sandy wanted to know if the church would be willing to hang posters about Drug and Alcohol abuse in teenagers 
that is being presented at our schools.  Council agreed this would be ok. 
 New Years’ Service:  It is recommended that we have regular Sunday service times on New Year’s Eve.  Motion by Bobbi 
Marks, seconded by Bob Wendt to approve.  Motion Carried.   
 
A motion was made by Bobbi Marks, seconded by Scott Krause to adjourn.  We adjourned at 7:35 pm. 
 
We closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
 
Respectfully Submitted – Matthew Voigt – Secretary  
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June  1 –   Angela Fischer 

June  3 –   Nikki Schroeder, Melissa Flease 

June  4 –   Roger Schreiber 

June  5 –   Robert Stevens, Julie Schroeder 

June  6 –   Brittany Bartol 

June  8 –   Bobbi Marks 

June 10 –  Karen Hartrick, Amanda Netzel 

June 11 –  Lucas Mapes 

June 12 –  Adam Krause, Liza Pomrening 

June 13 –  Patricia Koplien, Kyle Marquardt,  

               Daniel Tews 

June 14 –  Brett Oehlke 

June 16 –  Glenn Pomrening, Brandy Borremans 

June 17 –  Rebecca Wohlrabe 

June 19 –  Tammy Marquardt, Scott Flease 

     Michael John Liebl II, Rick Romenesko 

June 22 –  Jill Felske 

June 23 –  Chad Marquardt, Michael Liebl 

June 24 –  Ellen Rothe 

June 25 –  JoAnn Kelln 

June 28 –  Cadyn Ehrenberg 

June 29 –  Taylor Flease, Miranda Ziemba,  

      
 

 

 

June  1 – Tyler & Meg Buchholz 

    Ron & Rosemary Erdmann 

June  5 –  Kirk & Kim Delwiche, Greg & Mary Ann Oehlke 

June  6 –  Michael & Karen Abraham 

June 11 –  Douglas & Carolyn Arndt 

     Tony & Cheri Boettcher 

June 13 –  Gordon & Joan Van Ornum 

June 16 –  Bill & Barb Buchholz 

June 17–   Randy & Vickie Hillskotter 

June 20 –  James & Karin Cartwright                                      

June 26 –  Justin & Kristy Berrens 

June 29 –  Timothy & Rebecca Emond 

June 30 –  Butch & Sally Owen                                      

 
 

 

 

 

 

June 4 & 11 

 Greeters 

  1st – Borremans Family 

  2nd – Scott & Kathy Krause Family 

 

 Ushers     

 1st  – Brandy & Quentin Borremans 
          Butch Owen, Steve Oehlke           

  2nd – Scott & Kathy Krause 
          Brian Oehlke, Terry Block 
 

June 18 & 25 

Greeters  

 1st –  Mike & Karen Abraham           
 2nd – Bobbi Marks 

 

Ushers 

 1st –  Mike Abraham, Roy Toepke,  
         Darnell Burow, Glenn Pomrening 

          2nd – Paul & Karen Hartrick  
          Seth Miller, Kevin Miller 

 

ACOLYTES 

June  4 –  1st – Blake Bartel 
         2nd – Reilly Claasen 
June 11 – 1st –  Emma Looker 
                2nd – Mackenzie Hansen  
June 18 – 1st –  Cooper Kester 

        2nd – Luke Ehrenberg 
June 25 – 1st –  Connor Delwiche  

        2nd – Madison Hansen 
 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=birthday&FORM=HDRSC2
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July  1 –  Peggy Block, Thomas Kramer 

              Barb Miller, Farren Struck 

July  3 –  Tanner Oehlke, Angela Sasse, Ty Ziemba 

July  4 –  Bonnie Lewin, Matthew Looker 

July  6 –  Roy Toepke 

July  7 –  Norene Meidl 

July  8 –  Connor Delwiche 

              Phil Lewin, Eli Ferg 

July  9 –  Zachary Hanten 

July 10 –  Elizabeth Kettner, Lora Voigt 

July 11 –  Brian Oehlke         

July 12 –  Brittney Servey, Andrew Looker 

    Adelynn Oehlke 

July 13 –  Sarah Pope 

July 14 –  Harvey Borchardt, Olivia Witkowski 

July 15 –  Elizabeth Hillskotter  

July 16 –  Carson Arrowood, Drew Peters 

    Ryan Peters        

July 17 –  Aida Ebert 

July 19 –  Betty Burow, Emily Kons 

July 21 –  Eric Kohl, Nila Boettcher 

July 23 –  Dion Block 

July 24 –  Marvella Brey, Randall Hillskotter 

July 25 –  Logan Krause, Jaden Lathrop 

July 26 –  Edith Butt, Peter Farb 

   Paul Krause, Virginia Steede 

July 28 –  Gerald Zeichert 

July 30 –  Sheri Boettcher, Penny Selle   

July 31 –  Natalie Hartfiel, Mary Oehlke 

    Andrew Pope, Nicole Witkowski  

 

 

 

July  5 –  Terry & Peggy Block, Bob & Penny Selle 

July  8 –  Christ & Pat Brogaard 

July  9 –  Dennis & Tammy Marquardt 

    Richard & Kristin Groholski 

July 11 –  Roy & Carla Kester 

July 16 –  Mike & Patti Beilfuss 

July 22 –  Peter & Shelly Kohl, Philip & Amanda Netzel  

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 2 & 9 

 Greeters 1st –  Debbie Thorne & Pat Kons 
       2nd –  Andy Ebert Family 

 Ushers    1st –  Debbie Thorne & Pat Kons 
         Kyle Kons, Emily Kons 

                2nd –  Peter Kohl, Harley Bartel 
        Tabby Bucholtz, Ron Kester  

 

July 16 & 30 

 Greeters 1st –  Paul & Dawn Krause Family 
        2nd – Dan & Diane Kohl 

 Ushers    1st – Paul & Dawn Krause                                                                         
      Austin Krause, Logan Krause      

               2nd – Dan Kohl, Eric Kohl  
      Greg Oehlke, Pat Gorchals 

 

ACOLYTES 

July    2 – 1st –  Ellie Pomrening 
         2nd – Evan Marquardt 

July    9 – 1st –  Blake Bartel  
         2nd – Morgan Hansen 

July   16– 1st –  Emma Looker 
        2nd – Reilly Claasen 

July  30 – 1st –  Cooper Kester 
        2nd – Mackenzie Hansen 

http://www.newsletter.foxy-fitness.com/wp-content/uploads/2010/09/Birthday.png
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St. Paul Child Care-Preschool Newsletter 

June/July 2017 

 
 

 

 

107 Tustin Road   Fremont, WI 54940             Telephone:920-446-3633  

E-mail stpaulchildcare@centurytel.net 
 

Director: Sandra Smith   (920-407-1191)  

Teachers:  Preschool-Nancy Bleck    Little Learners-Nan Young School Age-Becca Schalkowski 

Child Care Teachers:  Shelly Kohl, Jane Freer, Terry Fischer, Cindy Billington, Susan McGlin,  Lori Gabrielson 
      Tammy Ebert, Tammy Yonke 

Child Care Assistant Teachers: Jordan Krause, Morgan Wilson  

A Little Bit of Everything Summer 
Wednesday, June 7      9:30  Neuschafer Library 
Thursday, June 8         8:30 Swan Park(All Children) 
June 12-June 30            WF Summer School 
Wednesday, June 14     9:30 Neuschafer Library 
Thursday, June 15         11:00 Card making Workshop (4K & under) 
             1:00 Card making Workshop (5K & above) 
Tuesday, June 20           8:30 Animal Haven Zoo (4K & under) 
Wednesday, June 21 9:30 Neuschafer Library 
          12:30 Weyauwega Library (5K & above) 
Thursday, June 22           12:30 Animal Haven Zoo (5K & above) 
Wednesday, June 28        9:30 Neuschafer Library 
    12:30 WF Track and Field(5K & above) 

Tuesday, July 4  ST. PAUL CENTER CLOSED    Happy 4th of July 
 Wednesday, July 5  9:30 Neuschafer Library 
 Tuesday, July 11            1:00 Fused Glass Workshop (5K & above) 
 Wednesday, July 12 9:30 Neuschafer Library 
     11:30 Weyauwega Library (5K and above) 
 Tuesday, July 18  8:30 Mosquito Hill (All Children) 
 Wednesday, July 19 9:30 Neuschafer Library 
 Thursday, July 20  9:30 WF Strength & Conditioning(5K & above) 
 Wednesday, July 26 9:30 Neuschafer Library 
 Thursday, July 27  1:00 Basket Making (5K & above) 
  Monday, July 31  Second Session of WF Summer School Starts 
 

 

PARENT-TEACHER-CONGREGATION MEETING 
WEDNESDAY, MAY 24 

We discussed having a Private Facebook Page.  We will take a survey among parents to determine how many 
would use it.  It was also mentioned that we should put out a list of food supplies needed so that parents and con-
gregation members could contribute.  There will be another meeting in August.   All congregation members and 
parents are invited to join this group. 
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